MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 8 JULY 2013 COMMENCING AT 7.30PM

Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs C Allmond

Mrs D Pay
Mr P Maggs

Mr P Brown

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. APOLOGIES 

Councillor Mrs Fulljames (OCC) 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None 

3. MINUTES
The minutes of meeting of 8 May 2013 were approved. 

4. MATTERS ARISING
· Smiths Parish Liaison Group meeting has been arranged for 9 July 2013. Mrs Allmond will attend. 

· Mr Watkins has repaired the broken concrete post and fencing near the footpath from School Lane to the Church and the Clerk has written to thank him.
· The Clerk had written to the Secretary of All Saints PCC re the possible use for the donation of £800.00 from ABC but had received no response. The next PCC meeting is 23 September. The Clerk will write to the Secretary once again. (Clerk written 9/7).

· The Chairman had enquired as to why MS should be in receipt of a ‘New Homes Bonus’ of £527.00. He was informed that a formerly unused property within the parish had been brought back into use and thus MS qualified for this grant. The money will be retained in General Funds and its use will be decided upon within next year’s budgeting process.    

5. FINANCE 
Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund:

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Bank Interest

PO Rent 1st Quarter  
CDC Election Hall Hire 

CDC New Homes Bonus
	£      1.46
£      3.00

£     80.00

£   527.00

	Safe Custody Fee 
VHMC Election Hall 
	£    1.00
£   80.00



Village Hall Maintenance Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	PO Rent 1st 
	£   75.00


	
	


Playground
	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Adj re Cq 10544 (£202.92 claimed by bank as £202.90)
	£      0.02

	Valley Handyman re gate 

G O’Dwyer (re Wicksteed  £33.00 and re Maintenance exps £169.92)
	£   280.00
£   202.92


6. PLAYGROUND
· Picnic Tables have been ordered – invoice and delivery awaited.
· Mrs Allmond wondered whether the new gate had been made with treated wood. The Clerk will enquire. (Post the meeting, Mrs O’Dwyer has confirmed that the gate will treated in the near future).
7.VILLAGE HALL

External Decoration

· Quotation from Gary Pettit for external painting in the sum of £1600.00 was approved and work will commence towards end of July.
Flagstaff. 
· Mr Maggs reported on the flagstaff and members confirmed its suitability. Mrs Pay will ask Gary Pettit to fix the wall bracket on the appropriate wall. 
Ownership of Village Hall 

· Discussion on the ownership status of the village hall with particular regard to public liability issues. Mrs Pay will liaise with the Clerk over the VHMC Insurance cover and also the content of hiring agreements and report back.   
Village Barbecue 
· In spite of there being no cricket match this year the event was well attended and a profit of £419.00 was made. 
Wall sign
· VHMC are continuing to discuss the provision of a sign.  

VHMC - Finance

There was a general discussion regarding the funds held by VHMC. Mrs Pay confirmed that some funds would be needed to deal with the paving etc. at the rear of the hall. Long term, the toilet block will need to be upgraded but the VHMC would need to demonstrate that it had sufficient funds to make an appropriate contribution before any grant funding would be considered. 
8. CORRESPONDENCE
Community Governance
· We had responded to the consultation stating that members are comfortable with the proposal to increase the number of PC members to 7. It is not anticipated that any change will come into force before the next PC elections due in 2015. 

Neighbourhood Watch 
· Members noted that a NW scheme had been implemented in School Lane. Thames Valley Police had enquired as to whether other areas of the village might be interested in setting up similar schemes. The Clerk will place a note in the ABC giving contact details at TVP. 

Subsidised Bus Services 
· Members noted that service 25A had been retained but with a new supplier – Thames Valley Travel.
Community Transport Services
· Mr Maggs reported on a meeting he had attended organised by OCC following various Transport Needs Surveys which had been completed earlier this year:
· Banbury Dial a Ride had been discontinued and replaced by Oxford Dial a Ride which serves MS only on Fridays. 

· Volunteer Car Scheme discussed and a brochure will be placed on the Parish Notice Board. 

· Mr Maggs will write a note on Community Transport issues for inclusion in the ABC. 
9. PLANNING MATTERS 
Agrivert

· Latest Liaison Group meeting took place on 3 July 2013. Mrs Allmond reported that:
· No current odour issues.

· Annual tonnage at the site is 26,000 although is licenced to take 70,000.

· One recent issue involved an uncovered load of processed compost in breach of agreements. Agrivert offered no excuses. 

Next meeting will be held on 2 October.
Ardley EfW – Incinerator.
Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to:

· MW.0067/13 – Condition 31 – External Lighting. Comment was made that the quantity of lighting sought within the application seemed excessive. OCC were requested to ensure that lighting was kept to the minimum level consistent with Health and Safety requirements and that once installed it should be strictly monitored.

· MW.0068/13 – Condition 59 – Aftercare. No objection.

· MW.0074/13 – ‘Non-material’ amendments to roof line to provide for external venting. We objected to this application but have since heard that OCC are to allow these amendments under the ‘non material’ criteria contained within Section 96a of the Town & Country Planning Act of 2009.      

Albion Land
· The Chairman reported that Albion Land had withdrawn is application 12/01153/OUT prior to its being considered at the CDC Planning Meeting of 16 May. 
Under Urgent Business arrangements we had responded to:
· 13/00740/F – Heyfordian School Trust (Free School) - Change of use of building 74. No Objections  but comment was made to ask CDC to introduce a condition to ensure the maximisation of group transport arrangements. 
· 13/00711/F – Bovis Homes Ltd – Upper Heyford – 9 houses. No objection. 

10. OXON CC
No report.
11. CHERWELL DC
Mrs Pay attended the recent Parish Liaison meeting which covered, inter alia :

· Cherwell Community Land Trust

· Oxfordshire Association of Local Councils

· Community Right to Bid

· Neighbourhood Planning – update

The Clerk will circulate the copy slides etc to members.

· The Sainsbury’s shopping development will open on 10 July. There will be 526 parking spaces which will be free for 2 hours.

12. TRAFFIC

40 MPH Speed Limit on B430 north of Middleton Stoney

· This matter has been referred once again to the Cabinet Member for Transport without success. The Clerk will write to Mrs McFarlane informing her that it will not be possible to extend the 40MPH speed limit.(Clerk written 9/7).

Speed limit warning signs

· Members are aware that some funds may be forthcoming under Section 106 agreements re Upper Heyford housing development to assist surrounding parishes with traffic calming measures although it may be some considerable time before such funds are triggered.  Mrs Pay is investigating cost/provision of warning signals and will report back in due course.  

13. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
None.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None.

15. NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 2 September 2013 commencing at 7.30pm.
Meeting closed at 8.30pm     
PAGE  
135

